
March 21, 2025 

Ms. Patricia Van Gerpen 
Executive Director 
South Dakota Public Utilities Commission 
500 East Capitol 
Pierre, SD  57501 

Re: Revised Annual Update to Infrastructure Rider (IR) Rate 56 
Docket No. EL25-007 

Montana-Dakota Utilities Co. (Montana-Dakota) herewith electronically submits a 
revision to its Infrastructure Rider (IR) Rate 56 submitted February 28, 2025 to correct 
two errors that were identified during the discovery process. An update to the revenue 
requirement has been made to reflect an updated depreciation rate for the Cedar Hills 
SCADA controls project in Exhibit B and to include the 2024 commission expenses in 
Exhibit C. Montana-Dakota has provided revised attachments to all pages that were 
impacted by these changes.  

The revision resulted in an increase to the revenue requirement of $2,034. Montana-
Dakota now requests approval of the revised Rate 56 (1st Revised Sheet No. 25 of its 
electric service tariffs) provided in this filing, which replaces the tariff filed February 28, 
2025.  

The corrected 2025 infrastructure-related costs as allocated to South Dakota are 
displayed in the table below.  

Revised Docket No. 
Filing EL24-008 Variance 

Regulatory Asset Recovery $392,880 $392,880 $0 
Proposed Projects 6,097 0 6,097 
(Over)/Under Recovery Balance (42,894) 166,857 (209,751) 
Total $356,083 $559,737 ($203,654) 
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The above noted costs are proposed to be recovered through the IR rate effective May 
1, 2025 through April 30, 2026. The estimated monthly impact to customers will not 
change from what was filed on February 28, 2025.  
 
Please contact me at (701) 222-7855 or travis.jacobson@mdu.com with any questions.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
/s/ Travis R. Jacobson 
 
Travis R. Jacobson  
Vice President of Regulatory Affairs 
 
Attachments 
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